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What  most  people  are  not  allowing  to  coalesce  in  their
consciousness  is  the  grand  scheme  behind  the  so-called
chemtrail  program,  also  known  on  a  more  macro  level  as
geoengineering.

Geoengineering is an ongoing operation to steer and fabricate
not only the world’s weather, but its food growing cycles,
disasters, and the deliberate manipulation of economic and
geopolitical trends, such as the weakening of governments and
the placement of humanity to more controllable centers. Like
any and all of these massive manipulative programs under way
against  humanity,  these  attack  vectors  have  multi-fold
purposes.

We know the slow and steady depopulation of especially the
northern hemisphere is under way via a variety of programs,
from  chemical  and  genetic  sterilization  to  growing  food
scarcity  and  outright  sickness  inducement.  Instead  of
government or international agencies working to actually help
and heal humanity, their agenda is clearly documented as being
one  of  human  impairment  and  reduction  in  numbers,  easily
accessible  information  on  this  being  available  in  UN
documents, tank papers and the stated goals of eugenicists for
decades.

Even more nefarious is the introduction of nanotechnology into
a wide range of these assaults. While transhumanism has been
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successfully popularized and embedded into mainstream culture
and the robotization of our workforce made fashionable, little
do people realize that amongst the chemtrail particulates have
been  found  intelligent  nanoparticles  designed  to  make  the
human body and any living organism a micro transceiver of
information. (See CarnicomInstitute.com)

Ray Kurzweil, a major proponent of artificial intelligence and
the mis-named singularity and human so-called transcendence to
machine status and supposed infinite longevity, is even more
Orwellianly a top exec at the massive intelligence OP called
GoogleInc. I say mis-named singularity as this term originally
indicated  a  transition  in  consciousness  and  society  when
information  met  an  apex  in  acceleration.  They’ve  since
bastardized this notion to say it would indicate the takeover
by artificial intelligence.

How  convenient  for  those  seeking  maniacal  control  of
absolutely everything. All of this speaks to the psychopathic
depth of these control programs.

In addition, the earth, our beloved Gaia, is being inundated
with toxic influences meant to break any and every natural
cycle there is. From changing the Schumann resonance of our
planet to our genetic make up, weather, radiation levels and
even magnetosphere, they will stop at nothing in their efforts
to literally terraform our planet. As insane as that sounds,
since it appears we all need to live here including these
psychopathic engineers, this speaks to something much deeper
and spiritually nefarious.

For  whom  is  this  environment  being  changed?  Is  a  grand
experiment under way to create a survivable race of humanoids
who can adapt to a toxic environment for the purpose of easy
dominion by a very few? And from whence are these creatures
who tolerate such an altered state, or think they can survive
unscathed by their wicked, unnatural machinations?
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These are questions we should be asking when investigating
these programs. If we cannot connect the dots, as creepy a
picture as this information may paint, we won’t be able to
confront, never mind expose, the depths of manipulation and
control to which we’re being subjected.

Identifying the obvious, such as the chemical invasion of our
skies, is just the beginning. They are trying to keep us at
bay by drawing the line on our collective awareness as they do
at  every  level  of  projected  information  regarding  their
ongoing programs.

Let’s take this investigation and exposure to its full extent
on every front. There is an overall agenda humanity needs to
wake up to before we can begin to counter it.

But always remember, our awakening of eternal consciousness is
the ultimate weapon, and solution. Get there first, and the
rest will be evident.

Much love,

Zen Gardner

 

Zen Gardner is an impactful and controversial author
and speaker with a piercing philosophical viewpoint.
His writings have been circulated to millions and his

personal story has caused no small stir amongst the entrenched
alternative pundits. His book You Are the Awakening has met
rave  reviews  and  is  available  on  amazon.com.  You  Are  the
Awakening examines the dynamics of the awakening to a more
conscious awareness of who we are and why we are here –
dynamics which are much different from the programmed approach
of this world we were born into.
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